
 

 

" Where two or three meet in my name, I shall be there with them.” Matthew 18:20.  
 

Friday, 08 September 2023 
 

Dear Parent(s), carer(s) and students, 
 

Welcome back to a new academic year. I do hope that everyone had a lovely summer and managed to find 
time with family and friends, and perhaps a holiday too. 
 
It is good to be back, and it has been wonderful to welcome all 
the students over the course of the last 3 days. I had the privilege 
of taking assemblies for Years 7 to 11 on our return and this was 
an opportunity to challenge each and everyone of them, to bring 
their best self this year each and every day. This challenge is at 
the heart of our mission statement, but it is something that 
should not be just a mantra, recited every day, but something 
that we try to constantly live out. That is the challenge for every 
member of the Hagley community this and every year. 
 
New Year 7 
Of course, a significant part of this week was about welcoming our new Year 7 students and ensuring that they 
settle in well at what is always an exciting but also nervy time for everyone. But as I said to the Year 7 in their 
assembly on Wednesday, nerves are good thing because they demonstrate that we care and that something 
is important to us.  
 
An additional welcome to our new Year 7 parents and carers who are receiving this letter for the first time. I 
hope that your own nerves and trepidation has tempered throughout the week. Year 7 have settled into school 
life wonderfully well and already we are seeing the value they will bring to our Hagley family.  
 
Free School Meals 

Please be aware that your child may qualify for additional support through the Free School Meal scheme and 

regardless of which area/authority you live in you can apply for this scheme via this link: 

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20062/schools/684/applying_for_free_school_meals 

 

Please remember that if you do qualify but your child does not want the free meal it is important you still apply, 

as additional funding comes into school to help us provide a better education for your child and all Hagley 

students. 

 

Students in receipt of free school meals can also apply to school for financial support through our Pupil 

Premium Promise and you can find more details about this promise and the support we can offer at this link: 

Hagley Catholic High School - Pupil Premium & Free School Meals (hagleyrc.worcs.sch.uk) 

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20062/schools/684/applying_for_free_school_meals
https://www.hagleyrc.worcs.sch.uk/Page/Detail/pupil-premium-and-free-school-meals


 
 
 

Uniform, standards and expectations 
High standards of uniform and expectations has always been central to running a calm, ordered and safe 
school, where members of our family can come together unified by a common identity and set of expectations 
for all. 
 
Of course, the unusually hot weather for the time of year has come as a shock but regardless uniform in the 
main has been exemplary and we have made reasonable adjustments to accommodate this. 
 
However, from Monday when the temperatures will return to somewhere closer to normal we expect 
everyone to be in full uniform for the Autumn Term and this includes girls being in tights and not socks. 
 
In addition, can I take this opportunity to remind everyone about some core uniform expectations for Year 7 
to 11: 
 
1. Girls skirts must not be rolled at the waistband but worn at all times as designed. 
2. Piercings can only be worn in the ear, with a maximum of one small (4mm) plain stud in each lobe. Other 
facials piercings must be removed and cannot be concealed by plasters, this is not negotiable. 
3. School shoes must be black leather shoes and not trainer type shoes with sports branding. 
 
Thank you in advance with your support with this. 
 
Open Day 
Today we have launched our Open Morning for admissions in 2024 and the flyer below is now on our website, 

social media and has been sent out to all feeder primaries. If you know anyone interested in a Year 7 place for 

September 2024, please do let them know. 

 

Transport (Buses) 

Thandi buses have asked me to inform families that bus passes will be with us to distribute early next week. 

Students without their pass, once disseminated, will not be allowed to travel on the buses. The deadline for 

purchasing a pass for your child(ren) was 28th August 2023 and any passes purchased after this date cannot be 

guaranteed. The HC2 and HC4 routes have seen the greatest demand and no more tickets will be sold for these 

routes. We anticipate having to support Thandi in contacting some families to request moving to another route 

to maximise the use of the available capacity. Please also be aware that both the HC2 and HC4 do have a license 

for standing but Thandi are working to ensure everyone has an allocated seat. 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Education Sunday  

This Sunday is Education Sunday and churches across the 
Diocese and country will be praying for our schools. The Rt 
Reverence Bishop Marcus Stock, Chairman of the Catholic 
Education Service has written to all schools, and I have 
shared his letter at the end of mine. 
 
I have also included the adjacent Education Prayer. If you are 
not able to attend Mass this Sunday then please do find 
some time to offer this prayer for Hagley and all schools in 
Emmaus MAC and across the Diocese, Country and the 
world. 
 
At Hagley a key part of our Catholic Life and mission is to 
ensure that every encounter with one another is an 
opportunity to meet Christ in each other and accompany 
one another on our journey, as Christ did on the road to 
Emmaus. 
 
All students and staff have been reminded about this over 
the course of our first week and will strive to live this out. As 
members of our family too I hope you can also find 
opportunities to encounter Christ in yourself and each other 
and accompany us and your child on the road of education. 
 
Summer Exam results 
I am delighted to be able to report some amazing outcomes from our exam years over the summer. Year 13 
received their A Level and L3 vocational results on 17 August 2023 and it was great to be able to see so many 
students celebrating their superb outcomes and hear about the next steps in their educational or employment 
futures. Every single Year 13 student was able to secure a pathway of choice beyond Hagley, whether that was 
university, a higher level apprenticeship, employment or a gap year with university secured for September 
2024. This is true testament to their hard work but also the provision and dedication of the specialist Hagley 
staff. 
 
On Thursday 24 August Year 11 students received their GCSE and L1/2 vocational results. There was a fabulous 
atmosphere and buzz in school that morning as the relief and excitement overwhelmed each and every one 
of them. With GCSE assessments returning to the rigour of the pre-pandemic years this was a challenge that 
Hagley students rose to, and outcomes are in line with the excellent results we achieved in 2019 and place 
Hagley in the top 3 schools in Worcestershire for 6 out of the 10 most significant measures, and top 5 for all 
10. This is once again testament to everyone; students, parents and school staff. 
 
Finally please be aware of some forthcoming events that are listed at the end of this letter and watch out for 
additional communications from us inviting you to these. 
 
Wishing you all every blessing and a wonderful weekend ahead. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr J Hodgson        
Principal  



 
 
 

Forthcoming Events and Calendared items 
Autumn 1: 
• School Photos: Y7, 9, 11 & 12   12 Sept 
• Y12 Info Evening    13 September @ 6pm 
• Y11 Info evening    20 September @ 6pm 
• Y7 Parents Evening    04 October 4.15pm to 7pm (Tutors only) 
• Teacher Training Day    06 October (School closed to all students) 
• Open Morning    07 October 
• Sixth Form Open Evening   25 October @ 6pm 
• Break up for half term   26 October 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


